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29th January 2018 

Visit to Leicester Botanic Garden – Monday 26th February 

 

Dear Parent / Guardian, 

 

As part of our topic on ‘Rainforests’ we have organised an educational visit to Leicester Botanic Garden on 

Monday 26th February for Year 4.  The children will participate in lots of fun activities connected to Rainforests, 

including finding out about plants and trees that grow in the Botanic Garden’s Rainforest House.  The cost of 

the trip will be £12.50. 

 

The children will spend part of the day outdoors whatever the weather so will need a warm, waterproof coat 

and comfortable shoes or trainers. We ask children to wear their school uniform as usual (preferably trousers 

for girls as this be warmer).   Your child will need to bring a packed lunch or you can pre-order a paid packed 

lunch from ‘Love Food’ which will be prepared before the start of school (it will not be possible to accept 

orders on the day as the class will be leaving school promptly at 9am).  We will return to school before the 

end of the school day so children can be collected at the usual time.   

 

You can make payment online via the school’s website www.loatlandsprimary.net and electronically give 

permission that your child can accompany us by ticking the permission box online.  Alternatively, please 

complete the slip and return to school with your payment by Monday 19th February.  If you are in receipt of 

an orange virtual voucher from school, this can also be used to make payment.  Please indicate on the slip 

below if this is the case. 

 
Thank you for your continued support, 

 

Miss J Heald / Mrs L Reith 

Year 4 Teachers 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

Name of child:_______________________________  Year: 4 

 

I give permission for my child to attend the visit to Leicester Botanic Garden on Monday 26th February. 

 
I have paid online.        
I enclose payment of £12.50      
I wish to use my Virtual Voucher      
 
 

Signed:________________________________ (Parent/Guardian)  

 
 
 

http://www.loatlandsprimary.net/

